Connecting GTA Teachers Regional Planning Team

Meeting Notes

Monday, February 13, 2017
(12:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m.)

Humber ITAL

B101 Board Room

In Attendance:
	Adriana De Luca, CGTAT

Ailsa Goncalves, Sheridan

Anita Kauldhar, Toronto DSB

Bruno Sacco, Dufferin-Peel CDSB

Catherine Moynihan, Toronto CDSB

Cathy Jenkins, Halton CDSB

Cheryl Bobb, Dufferin-Peel CDSB

Christine German, Halton DSB

Colin Wilkie, York CDSB

Craig Hughes, Provincial Schools

David Armstrong, SCWI

Grace Whang, George Brown

Drew Harvey, Humber ITAL,
Irene Mota, Dufferin-Peel CDSB

James Corbett, Toronto DSB

Janice Guzik, Humber ITAL
	Joe Andrews, Humber ITAL

Julie McGuigan, Seneca

Ken Harrison, SCWI

Kerri Hagerman, Peel DSB

Kimberly Vrensen, York Region DSB

Laura Stancati, Toronto CDSB

Lori Rice, York Region DSB

Mary Vesia, Humber ITAL

Michael Smith, SCWI

Mike DiFilippo, Dufferin-Peel CDSB

Sean Squires, Centennial

Shelagh Taber Walsh, George Brown

Shelly Singh, Toronto DSB

Sherri Murray, Sheridan

Sonja Vandermeer, SCWI


1. Welcome
· Drew welcomed all members of RPT2 team and confirmed that the goal of the meeting is for it to be handled by the group and that everyone’s input is critical, especially with the terms of reference document.
· At every meeting, it is recommended that, as a group, we review all of our approved seats to ensure they are being optimized to ensure student success!  
· This leads into the Terms of Reference document as to how we make decisions and the importance of the Chair and Co-chair.
2. Review of Draft Notes 
· We are in the process of strategizing to fill as many seats as possible with the new Seat Tracking Form

· We will review the funding upon approval

· Take a hard look at activities due to funding cap as well as DC courses to strategize funding shifts as a standing item at each meeting

· We will have 2-minute feedback session from leads of funded activities.

· Co-Chair search and co-chair responsibilities to be written into Terms of Reference

3. Interim Report
· Interim report due February 22nd, 2017

· Sonja Vandermeer (SCWI) gave brief overview of Student Data Report explaining it’s a measure of all student participation from Semester 1 (start to finish who were successful).
· Link to the webinars on “how to” enter data for Interim Reporting provided below, must  click on the Reporting in EDCS section: http://www.scwi.ca/edcs.php
4. Contract Cycle Change
· EDCS open for Cycle 5 of Contract Changes for 2016-2017,  due Feb 24th by 1:00 pm


· All RPT Leads gave status update on current courses filled (wait listed)

5. Welcomed new Coordinator and new members Search Update
· Introduced Adriana De Luca as new CGTAT Coordinator for RPT2
· All RPT2 members introduced themselves and advised what organization they belong to

6. Student Sign-up form
· Drew posed the question on whether students should be offered multi-selection of dual credit courses.  Concerns were voiced regarding:
· dates and time of day courses are offered
· there is a potential for additional staffing issue; Winter term staffing in colleges is done in November and often present complications with professor contracts when adding additional dual credit courses
· caution around offering times and days (should be driven by counsellors/teachers not by students)

· some RPTs do not have any choice in dual credits offered due to more rural regional areas

· would the success rate change if additional choices were given to students/schools
· David Armstrong (SCWI) gave brief overview of On-line Registration Form explaining that there is lots of discussion around the province regarding on-line registration as it is very manual to get data about the students into the system.  He advised that,
· A pilot is currently underway at St. Clair College with 4 high schools and 2 boards
· There are plans to expand pilot to include 5 additional colleges to participate this year
· The overall intent is to have a province wide on-line registration that is a user paid system
· The expected launch is for Fall 2018 in both English & French languages.
· Reminded and invited all RPT2 members to the SCWI On-line Registration webinar that will provide information and Q & A session.  Webinar will be held Tuesday, February 14, 2017 from 2:00-3:00pm
7. Seat Tracking & Transfer
· Irene Mota presented the Seat Tracking Form

· The Coordinator will send an email to RPT2 Leads, attaching the tracking form for cycle 5 requests (due Tuesday February 21st, 2017).
8. Streamlining
· All colleges provided an update on full class/waitlist

· Some concern regarding staffing issues to teach dual credit

9. Terms of Reference
· Joe Andrews provided team with a draft copy of the ‘Terms of Reference’ which will act as a road map for establishing consensus as we will have a reference point, especially given the Ministry, Board and College representation.
· Everyone is asked to review this document, and forward their feedback, questions, concerns regarding Terms of Reference to the Coordinator for summarizing and forwarding to both Drew Harvey and Joe Andrews.
10. Other Business
· Ken Harrison (SCWI) confirmed the Annual SCWI Symposiums will be held on Tuesday May 9th, 2017 
· Format will remain the same as in previous year

· Registration

· 1st set of workshops

· Break – Lunch provided

· 2nd set of workshops

· Networking session
· Keynote Speaker

· Reference was made to the email sent by David Armstrong (with detailed list of workshops and topics that RPT2 will present); 3 choices to be submitted by February 24th, 2017
· Drew advised he is the current web developer for the CGTAT website as the previous developer is no longer within our department.
11. Date of Next Meeting
Monday, March 20th, 2017

12:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Humber ITAL - B101 Board Room
